Executive Committee
December 10, 2014
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN
Members Present:    Candace Fenske, Bill FitzSimmons and Tim Wenzel
Staff Present:
         Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason
I. Program Year 2013 Results
Financial Report

Lynn Sorenson, MN Valley Action Council reviewed the 2014 audit results with the Committee.  Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) was reviewed as a major program.  There were no findings or questioned costs.  A motion to approve the audit report was made by Tim Wenzel and seconded by Bill FitzSimmons.  The motion carried.
Lynn Sorenson reviewed the annual report of revenues and expenditures.  Revenues for the year were $6.4 million, expenditures were $4 million.  It was noted that many of the revenues are for multiple years.  A motion was made by Candace Fenske and seconded by Bill FitzSimmons to approve the Revenue & Expenditures report.  The motion carried.
Program Results
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2013 Results.  A total of 162 WIA Dislocated Workers, 295 State Dislocated Workers, 95 WIA Adults, 176 WIA Youth and 227 Minnesota Youth were served.  This year there was specialized programming for youth in foster care, teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color, youth with disabilities, youth internships in Martin County, Partners In Career Exploration as well as adult programming in healthcare and manufacturing careers through FastTRAC and Opportunities for Older Workers and Offenders.
The report included a summary of participants that received training, the post-secondary institution they were attending, the amount of training funds spent at each institution and the occupations that individuals are being trained.  We provided training for 258 participants last year for careers in demand industries such as:  health care, manufacturing, technology, education and social assistance, transportation and trades. 

The complete Program Year 2013 Final Results Report can be found on our website at www.workforcecouncil.org/reports.
II. Council Membership
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a summary of the WorkForce Council members and the industries and counties they represent.  We will need to recruit new private sector members.  There was discussion on potential employers in underrepresented counties.
The meeting adjourned.[image: image1.png]



